“Please don't shoot.” Black Lives Matter. A police shooting in Arnhem Land, 28 April 1990.

The newspaper reports were sent to me by a friend of the family of the deceased man, asking for help in their claims for justice. Twenty years on, there seemed to be nothing we could do. Now, in 2020 with protests under the banner, “Black Lives Matter”, there is hope yet for justice for the aggrieved families. Some will criticise the opening up of old wounds, but in the much older case of Dhakiyarr/Tuckiar the bringing together of all parties was done successfully in recent times. 

Read these newspaper reports and be the judge. In summary -

A police manhunt states: “We deemed it necessary to run this fellow down.”

A Police Aide pleas with Task Force not to shoot man left to die on beach.

A Community leader asks, “Why was my brother shot dead?”

An observer says, “He was not treated like a human being. He needed medical attention, not a bullet.”

The Council Chairman says banners would be erected near the funeral site and chants raised against police. “They don't act like police. They're more like aggressive invaders.”

Shot man just 167 cm tall and weighed 40 kg … his own people had always been able to deal with him without the help of the Task Force.
“Machete” weapon was a blunt fishing knife with a broken handle.

Coroner critical of police for use of English and warning shots which the deceased probably would not have understood. 

Report notes recommendation 228 of Royal Commission into Deaths in Custody: “Interaction between police and Aboriginal people to be a large part of police training – to include Aboriginal disadvantage, social and historical aspects and the history of Aboriginal/police relations.”.
